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Hello Mr. Porco,

Attached is correspondence regarding Notice of Violation MV-2024-022 that was issued on November 5, 2024.

Please feel free to reach out if you have any questions.

Thanks,
Chris Girardi

Chris Girardi

Environmental Protection Specialist Intern

P: (720) 793-3041

Physical: 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203

Mailing: DRMS Room 215, 1001 E 62nd Ave, Denver, CO 80216
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November 19, 2024  
 
Ralph Porco 
11150 FDR 255 
La Jara, Colorado 81140 
 
Re: Notice of Violation NO. MV-2024-022, MLRB Hearing Withdrawal 
 Porco Pit; File No. M-2004-042 
 
Dear Mr. Porco, 
 
On November 5, 2024, the Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety (the 
“Division”) issued a notice of violation (NOV no. MV-2024-022) for failure to submit the 
required annual report, map, and fee in accordance with C.R.S. § 34-32.5-116(3)(a) and (b). On 
November 13, 2024, the Division received the required annual report, map, and fee. Therefore, 
the Division has withdrawn this matter from consideration by the Mined Land Reclamation 
Board (MLRB) and a hearing will not be held during the December 11-12, 2024 MLRB meeting 
regarding this issue.  
 
The civil penalty assessed for MV-2024-022 is $323. This civil penalty is due and payable by 
December 19, 2024. Failure to timely submit any due and unpaid civil penalties shall result in 
the immediate submittal of those penalties to State collections.  
 
If you have any questions about this letter or the withdrawn hearing, please contact me at 
chris.girardi@state.co.us or by phone at (720) 793-3041. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Chris Girardi 
Environmental Protection Specialist Intern  
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Return Receipt Requested 
 
CC:  Jared Ebert, DRMS 
  
 


